



Llangattock Community Council CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANGATWGW

The following are the minutes of a meeting of Llangattock Community Council's Planning and Environment committee held online on 7th June 2022 7pm

Attendance: Cllr G Jones, Cllr K Inglis, Cllr J Rees, Cllr A Stubbs, Cllr A Williams

Kay Bailey – Clerk

Public Participation:

None

09/22	Apologies for absence	Cllr R Jones
10/22	Members' declarations of interest	None
11/22	<p>Minutes of the meeting of the 3rd May & Matters Arising: Proposed: Cllr J Rees Seconded: Cllr K Inglis Resolved: the minutes were accepted as true and accurate</p> <p>Matters Arising: GJ updated the committee in relation to the kissing gates grant funding, she confirmed that the Comic Relief grant was not open for this project.</p>	
12/22	<p>Updates from the Environment Working Group:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tog for Planet Update: Green week and monies spent. KI shared with the committee the money so far Training Safeguarding £310.00 and the Fabric which was £180.00 The Clerk confirmed that the Chair and Clerk have delegated powers to £500.00 so spending under this amount that if the requests come from the Chair there is no need to confirm with the committee in relation to the spend. VAT was also discussed, and it was suggested that Cllr Inglis check the terms of the Together for our Planet grant, but that most of the grants received have been without VAT. <p>She then shared the suggested films for Green Week, where there will be a spend associated with showing the films. The idea is that the films will be shown in the Green Week when many different organisations will be showing and promoting this issue. Councillors were happy with the choices on the list and felt that doing this within the Green Week was optimal. Cllr Inglis will confirm that costs and the choices to the group when this has been decided and will also bring the proposal to the next Full meeting.</p>	

Ms. K Bailey – Clerk & RFO
16 Kennelwood, Gilwern, NP7 0BD



	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fire Service to attend EWG in Autumn GJ confirmed that they are hoping to get various officers to attend the next environmental working groups, covering not just the local fires but also flooding, if Councillors have questions, then please let her or KI know. • G. Astley reply to letter KI confirmed the receipt and it confirmed that they did not receive Welsh Government funding for the scheme but it is on their reserve list at this time. • Resilience Register idea: on hold till after A. Twigger talk at June 21st Full Council. This was noted. • Website - Suggested topic list to share KI shared the ideas on screen for the website topics. Councillors were happy with this list. A W confirmed that the school children will be recording flowers in the churchyard tomorrow. All Councillors were invited to comment with ideas/suggestions via email and a discussion followed in relation to farming initiatives and current pressures. KI confirmed that the timescale is looking to be around August this year. • LGV Update: Home Energy Surveys & Community Fund KI confirmed that these are underway, they mentioned that LGV will be opening a community fund over the next year which will be able to support environmental initiatives. • New Lottery Fund - Sustainable Steps Wales KI stated that this fund is available on projects up to £350,000 for those interested but did not feel that there were any relevant projects or spare time to apply at this time. • AOB GJ discussed the lights on the Crickhowell bridge and the County Councillors ongoing work around this. There is a study ongoing, so she will endeavour to bring this back to the committee when completed.
13/22	Active Travel Update (County Councillor) No further update currently
14/22	Place Plan (Cllr K Inglis & Cllr G Jones) No further update currently – GJ confirmed that they are looking out for training locally
15/22	Path Surfaces working group (Cllr K Inglis & Cllr G Jones) An update in relation to the paths and other projects was shared via TJ the Chair of Community. He had met with Stephan Butcher and spoken about a new grant that is about to be offered via Powys. This grant would potentially be open to the modification of the kissing gates along with the recreation ground access path to the new shelter. It was also felt that the path from the recreation ground to the main road could also be incorporated into the grant request. The grant application deadline date is the 20 th of June as another quick turnaround. GJ confirmed that the new owners of The Plas requested more information in relation to the kissing gates project and TJ is drafting a reply.



16/22	Planning applications received after the previous meeting & other matters: 22/20759 13 The Oaks Garden Room & separate shed. Permitted. 21/20675/FUL 2 Chapel Field - resubmission - front dormers replaced with front & rear roof lights. GJ confirmed that the Council had not objected to the previous submission and this has been permitted. 22/20976/FUL 2 Onney Terrace Replace shed with workshop/art studio – The Council had no comment on this application. 22/20803/CON Con Club Substitute approved drawings for access & external layout – GJ confirmed that she had contacted Planning in relation to the drawings as they cannot see any further drawings. 22/20929/FUL 19 Beaufort Ave Rear extension – LCC to request for information in relation to the material being used and where it will be positioned. No issues if the roof is not involved. 22/21017/FUL Park Place, Legar Single storey rear extension - permission granted within the 21 days
17/22	Date of next committee meeting 5th July 7pm 2022 Noted

Ms. K Bailey – Clerk & RFO
16 Kennelwood, Gilwern, NP7 0BD